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(Prince George, VA) –Police Investigating Fatal Crash  

 

On June 30, 2022, at approximately 10:05 p.m., the Prince George County Police 

Department responded to a two-vehicle crash in the 9300 block of Robin Road.  Officers 

determined that a Toyota Corolla, a four-door sedan, was traveling southbound on Robin 

Road when it crested the hill striking a Ford F-150 head-on.  

 

The driver of the Corolla, identified as Payton Faulkner, age 18, of Prince George, 

suffered fatal injuries in the crash.  He was pronounced deceased at the scene.  The passenger 

was ejected, sustained life-threatening injuries, and was transported to VCU Medical Center 

by helicopter.  The second vehicle's driver had significant injuries and was transported by 

Prince George Fire & EMS to Southside Regional Medical Center.  Investigator's preliminary 

findings revealed that the driver of the Corolla was not wearing a seatbelt, and speed was a 

contributing factor. 

 

This investigation is ongoing.  Anyone that witnessed this incident, or anyone with 

information related to the crash, is requested to contact the Prince George Police Department 

at (804) 733-2773.   

 

  


